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6 May 2024  

 

Bryce Andrews 

 

Dear Bryce Andrews 

Request for Information – Local Government Official Information and Meetings 
Act (the Act) 1987 

We refer to your request of 27 April 2024 for: 

Could you please provide me with all records you hold regarding any work 
undertaken on Hair Street, Wainuiomata between 1 January 2003 and 31 
December 2012. 

Response: 

The nature of your request is very broad.  

‘’All works’’ is very broad and you have clarified that you intend for this to be a 
catch all. This would include engineering work, transport considerations, 
vegetation work, building and resource consents, electrical work, and a wide 
variety of other potential work. 

‘’Everything on/ to do with Hair Street’’ is also very broad and could include the 
road reserve (as in the public roadway and foot path) along with the roughly 138 
houses along the street.  

You have asked for the time frame of 9 years which is a significant period and 
many works across those 138 properties can happen within a 9-year period. 

To capture all the information within the scope of your request would spread 
across multiple government organisations, teams within those organisations, 
and data bases. Further, the information is not readily available in an easily 
collated format. As the request stands, we estimate that it would take many 
months to collate this information.  
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Therefore, we are refusing your request under section 17(f) of the Act, as that the 
information requested cannot be made available without substantial collation or 
research. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of 
this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response to your information request may be published on 
Hutt City Council’s website. Please refer to the following link: 
www.huttcity.govt.nz/council/contactus/make-an-official-information-act-
request/proactive-releases  

Yours sincerely 

 

Philip Rossiter 

Senior Advisor, Official Information and Privacy 




